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15 February 2017 
 
 
To Our Dearest Stakeholders 
 
                      Re: Marcventures Confident of Continuity Operations and  
                                                    Overturning the Closure Order____________________ 
 
 
Dear Sir/Madam: 
 
We write in relation to the recent actions and announcements of Secretary Regina Lopez 
cancelling the permits of several mining companies including that of Marcventures Mining 
and Development Corp. (MMDC). We strongly object to such action being made without 
observance of due process and without basis in fact and in law.   
 
On 13 February 2017, MMDC received an Order dated 08 February 2017 from Sec. Lopez 
cancelling its MPSA.  
 

 The Order failed to identify specific environmental violations of MMDC which would 
warrant cancellation of an MPSA.  

 While the same Order mentioned that MMDC operates in a declared watershed, we 
clarify that MMDC has prior legal right to operate in the area since its MPSA was 
approved in 1993 prior to the issuance of the watershed declaration under 
Presidential Proclamation 1747 issued in  in 2009 which specifically states that “Prior 
Rights must be respected”.  

 With regard to alleged failure to implement the planting of Tree Million Seedlings, we 
clarify that MMDC submitted the program relative thereto as early as February 2015. 
MMDC was prevented from implementing the program due to previous inaction of 
the DENR. The issues relating to the program was only resolved and approved by Sec. 
Lopez in December 2016. Even before the approval, MMDC has been preparing for 
the eventual implementation of the said program. Thus, upon resolution, MMDC was 
able to immediately coordinate with the Regional Director of DENR as well as the 
Local Government Units (LGUs). Last 09 February 2017, we signed a Memorandum 
of Agreement (MOA) with our Host and Neighboring Communities represented by 
their respective Mayors in the Municipalities of Carrascal, Cantilan, Madrid, Lanuza 
and Carmen in Surigao del Sur to ensure implementation of the Tree Planting 
Program. The Regional DENR has inventoried 1.5 Million Seedlings to start the Tree 
Planting Program. 
 

We therefore see no basis at all for the Closure Order. In this regard, we will take all the 
necessary legal actions and exhaust all remedies available to prevent the implementation of 
the Order.  

 
The legal relief which we intend to file will “stay and/or stop” the execution and 
implementation of the Order until all issues are resolved on its merits under the Law. 
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We expect to operate as usual and to start shipments of Nickel Ore by first week of March 
2017.  
 
In this light, we thank you and request for your continued support and assistance at this 
challenging time. We are confident that we will able to surpass this hurdle considering our 
Clean Mining Operations as well as our Legal Rights.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
ISIDRO C.ALCANTARA, JR. 
President, Marcventures Holdings Inc (MHI) 
Vice-Chairman, Marcventures Mining and Development Corporation (MMDC) 
 
 
 
  
 


